Oregon Counseling Association (ORCA)

[image: image1.jpg]


 [image: image2.jpg]


 [image: image3.jpg]



Board Meeting Minutes
Saturday, March 9, 2013
Mt. Scott Fire Station #5, Happy Valley, OR 
Board Members Present: 

X Dominick Robertson - President

X Lara Pevzner - Past President
X Matt Morscheck –President Elect


    Heather Bennett - Treasurer


X Margaret Evans - Secretary


X CJ Strauss - Presidential Liaison

X Sarah Lebo – Communications

      X Josh Aldridge - Continuing Education
    Doug Querin – Ethics & Bylaws

X Sarah Lebo - Event Planning

X Virginia Hood - Grad Programs
    Open - History
    Open - Human Rights
X Becca Dembosz - Membership

    Open - Networking

X Larry Conner - Public Policy/Advocacy

    Dina Yerex - Sustainable Development

X Roy Huggins - Technology 
X Karen Hixson - OACES President 
X Christine Lundeen - OCDA President
X Chris Boothby – Membership Mgmt.

Non-Board Members Present: Susan Zall (Membership Task Force Chair), Jenny Pugh (Grad Programs Committee), Raina Hassan(Communications Committee), Heather Tiegal 
I. Call to Order – Welcome and Introductions
A. DR welcomed ORCA Board and guests
II. Approval of Agenda
A. DR reported Treasurer will not be in attendance. LP suggested Board look at their budgets and email HB if they request changes be made to their budget. Budget will be discussed at spring Retreat.

B. LP will ask HB to send 2012-2013 budgets to the Board.

C. MM moved to approve agenda, RH 2nd, no discussion, passed.
III. Approval of Minutes

A. SC moved to approve the minutes with the corrections to Board – Human Rights position is open and Larry Conner is the Public Policy Representative. RH 2nd, no discussion, passed.
IV. Words of Wisdom
A. Karen Hixson shared words of wisdom regarding resistance.
V. Board Member Responsibilities
A. DR “Committee reports follow old structure until new by-laws in place.”

VI. Treasurer’s Report – no report
VII. Updates/Discussion Topics

A.  Strategic Plan Related:


1. OHMCA/ORCA Task Group Status



a. Matt Morscheck reported the task force is working with the lawyers on 


by-laws. Will present bylaws to the Board.



b. SZ suggested the by-laws be presented to the Board asking for 



comments on principle only and a deadline to respond.



c. LC suggested that ORCA and OMHCA vote on the by-laws and the 


officers at the same time. 



d. MM reported the task force will have the final draft on March 18. Will 


give the Board one week to approve. The first week of April the vote will 


go to the members.


e. CS reported she could help with the votes for both organizations with 


Survey Monkey.



f. MM reminded the Board there will be bumps along the way. Be ready to 

“roll with it.” 



g. MM and LC thanked the task force for their work. 

2. Technology update


a. Roy Huggins reported Evan Dumas is fielding and answering tech 


problems from board members.


b. RH reported is doing a “patch” on the website. Switching software to 


Word Press.


c. RH reported Shalena from the Communications Committee will act as 


Web Master and will be on the design team


d. One goal for website is to send legislative alerts



e. RH assessed board with PTSD – Past Tech Stress Disorder. He assured 


members that ORCA now has tech professionals and they need to learn to 


trust.


3. Membership Task Force


a. Susan Zall reported goal is to attract students and professionals. She 


highlighted ways to attract members: Sponsoring CEU’s, person-to-person 

contact, graduate events, presentations of current and relevant topics, 


webinars and trainings.


b. It was reiterated that we must continue to build membership to pay for 


lobbyist who has already earned her paycheck.


c. LC suggested membership be a priority committee.



d. DR reported the need to make counselors aware of the work ORCA is 


doing on their behalf and the importance of their involvement.


e. SL requested a protocol for coming up with events.



f. CS reiterated the importance of networking events



g. MM reiterated the importance of having a call to action at every event



h. SZ suggested building a list of presenters



i. MM requested ideas be brought to board as an actionable item to 



present.
Other


1.Psychology of Working Event



a. Christine Lundeen reported it was a great event. 70 people in 



attendance.



b. Nationally know speaker Dr. Bluestein great presenter



c. CL encouraged more ORCA board members to attend in future



d. CL reported Oregon OCDA has reputation for attracting major speakers



e. CL reported next time she will make a stronger call to action to join 


ORCA and OCDA


2. Graduate Panel Update

a. Margaret Evans reported that they had already met their goal of having 
70 pre-registered for the event.


b. ME reported this event represented the template the membership committee had suggested: inviting potential members, creating an informative event, educating about the importance of getting involved in ORCA, making it possible for attendees to become a member at the event.


c. ME requested board members attend to help with registration, signing 
up members and being an ambassador for ORCA.
3. Fall Conference Dates


a. Sarah Lebo thanked CJ Strauss and Dina Yerex for their help in 
securing the new dates for the Fall Conference in Eugene Nov 7-9, 2013 at 
the River Valley Inn in Eugene.

   4.Spring Board Retreat


        
a. Lara Pevzner reported the Spring Retreat will be at Lewis and Clark on 


Saturday May 4th 


5. ORCA Credit Card Oversight Proposal




a. Lara Pevzner reported on behalf of Heather Bennett that the credit 


card/oversight plan is in place. 


VIII. Reports


A. Divisions


1.OCDA Christine Lundeen –see attached report



a. CL reported they held a networking event in Salem. 6 people attended. 
There is potential for new members in Salem. 



2. OACES Karen Hixson –see attached report



a. KH reported her goal for OACES is to build a database, build 




membership and communicate through email blasts.

B. Active Committees and Executive Council


1.Communication: Sarah Lebo – no report



a. SL reported Raina is getting experience on the communication 




committee and will be producing the next newsletter. Raina will be 



stepping into the Communication Chair position this summer. 




b. SL Reported Shalena, a social media guru will be heading up the 



website from the communication perspective.



2. Continuing Education: Josh Aldridge – see attached report 



a. JA reported the need to generate revenue puts the responsibility on 



ORCA to create training events.


3.Ethics & Bylaws: Doug Querin – no report 


4. Event Planning: Sarah Lebo – see attached report 



a. SL reported we need Key Note speaker ideas for Conference.


5. Graduate Programs: Virginia Hood – see attached report 



a. Continue to work on goal of recruiting new members



6. History - open



7. Human Rights:  - open


8.Membership: Chris Boothby – see attached report 



a. CB reported he is working on how to merge the ORCA and OMHCA 



membership lists.



9. Networking: Open –no report 


10. Nominations and Elections –no report


11.Public Policy & Advocacy: Larry Conner  - see attached report



a. LC reported the Practice Act bill passed the House and is going to the 



Senate after April 15th. 




b. LC reported the Teen Access bill passed the Senate and is going to the 



House. LC reported the bill was heard and voted on immediately – the 



value of having a lobbyist.



c. LC reported a third bill is being proposed that would increase the 



number of internship sites at private clinics.




d. LC reported our lobbyist and the PP&A committee are following 30 



bills.




e. LC suggested that the President Elect be on the PP&A committee.




f. SL suggested LC write an article for the next newsletter.




g. LC suggested SL contact the lobbyist for an article


12.Sustainable Development: Dina Yerex – no report



13.Technology: Roy Huggins – see attached report


14. President: Dominick Robertson – see attached report



a. DR reported that ORCA received the Best Innovative Practice Award 



for the merger of ORCA and OMHCA. Matt Morscheck would be 




accepting the award at the ACA conference in Cincinnati in March.




b. DR requested Board reports be sent 1 week in advance of the board 



meetings.




c. LC reported Board members get 10 CEU’s for their contribution to the 



Board.
15. President Elect: Matt Morscheck – no report


16. Past President: Lara Pevzner – no report


17. Secretary: Margaret Evans – no report


18. Presidential Liaison: CJ Strauss – no report
IX. Board Appointments

X. Old Business

XI. New Business.
XII. Appreciation & Acknowledgments


1. LP Congratulated CJ Strauss, Sarah Lebo and Dominick Robertson for 



becoming Licensed Professional Counselors.



XIII. Close Meeting

1.LC moved to close meeting RH 2nd, passed. Meeting adjourned
Minutes submitted by ORCA Secretary Margaret Evans

Christine Lundeen – OCDA President
General
· OCDA Board met for our Professional Development Institute on March 8th at the Kennedy School in Portland, OR.

· OCDA’s current focus is planning for our next industry tour and recruitment for board members.

· Our next meeting is the Board Leadership retreat June 14th, 12-4pm Location TBD.

Leadership

· Full membership board with a clear leadership succession plan in place. 
· Continue to recruit board members.

Professional Development Activities
· Professional Development Institute with Dr. David Blustein from Boston College department of Psychology and Counseling presenting on The Psychology of Work. 66 people registered for the day-long event and 4.5 CEU’s are being offered.

· Joint ORCA/OCDA Networking Salem Networking event occurred  January 17th
· Spring Industry Tour scheduled at Daimler for May 3rd. 

· Created a successful volunteering opportunity with NELA center for student success – 3 OCDA members presented resume workshops to college bound at risk youth in February. 
Financial (as 1/11/2013)

· Current assets: $6905.05
· Checking Account: $260.91
· PayPal Account: $6644.14

· A more current report will be available next week  due to the conference occurring 3/7/2012
Membership

· 128 members as of 3/6/2013

Communications/Website
· Successful transition to groupspaces.  
· Used Groupspaces for all marketing and emailing to membership and financial management of our Professional Development Institute (PDI) which is a one day conference.
Oregon Association of Counselor Educators and Supervisors

KAREN HIXSON

March 2013 Update for Board meeting 3/9/13

Introduction

Dearest ORCA Board members! This is my first report since I got elected to the Board in September 2012. I look forward to consistent attendance and increased activity in my role in 2013! With all the exciting current and upcoming changes in ORCA, including OMHCA unification, updating membership dues and streamlining our technology, I look forward to working with other board members and committees to clarify and strengthen the OACES President’s role on the Board this coming year.

Completed

Notable updates since attendance at Sept 2012 Board meeting:

· Attended Fall Conference
· Represented ORCA on the COPACT Legislative Committee to support this year’s Legislative Agenda (Very exciting stuff!)

Future Activities and Plans

· Extend work of previous OACES President including having a database of counselor educators and supervisors in Oregon

· Collaborate with other board members and committees to grow membership related to students, new professionals, educators and supervisors

· Contribute article to newsletter

· Engage counselor educators and supervisors on important legislative concerns as needed through involvement with COPACT

· Develop email blast that can go to Oregon counselor educators to increase their awareness and membership in ORCA

· Develop brief presentation for classrooms on benefits of membership in ORCA 

· Open to your ideas on how this role can support ORCA and other committees! 

NBCC Report 03/09/2013

Josh Aldridge Continuing Education Report
General Updates: 
We are currently brainstorming ideas about getting income via NBCC/ORCA sponsored trainings/workshops. This would essentially mean having smaller trainings/workshops during the year outside of the Fall Conference that would also generate revenue for us. 

What we  need: 

1. A budget (or other incentive) for presenters to put on workshops where ORCA/OMHCA would receive a percentage of the revenue

2. Ideas for advertising this information to the community/membership (I plan on writing a brief article for this coming newsletter requesting/informing members to sign up to present/train with whatever incentive for doing this that we (the board) decide on. 

1. I can also reach out to current presenters that seek our sponsorship
3. I need some guidance on posting things to our calendar/website/facebook (it would also be fantabulous to be able to add attachments to our calendar (e.g. Workshop flyers)

Approved Workshop Updates since our last meeting:
4. Relapse Prevention Plans for OYA Youth/Accessing Services for OYA Youth
March 1, 2013

Instructor: Dominique Sotelo, MA, LMFT, ACS

Area of Activity: Professional Orientation and Counseling Theory

Summary: Over the course of two days participants will come to understand the types of treatment offered to youth offenders in s close-custody facility located in Oregon. Building on this knowledge participants will learn how to create s relapse prevention plan that aligns with the fundamental principles of Relapse Prevention Therapy and that incorporates identified risk areas outlined in an OYA Youth Case Plan.

Participants will also learn how to access services for OYA Youth when they are placed in a community setting. Topics such as how to access the Oregon Health Plan and the role of the local mental health authority will be reviewed.

6. Emotion Focused Therapy with Couples: Advanced training seminar
March 8, April 12, May 31, June 28, Sept. 6, October 4, November 1, 2013

Instructor: Jamie Levin-Edwards, Psy. D.

Summary: Focuses on the development and refinement of the core skills of the EFT approach to couple therapy. Each meeting will include a combination of lecture, discussion, role plays, case discussions and videos demonstrating therapy techniques.

LEARNING OBJECTIVES:

-Participants will identify and apply the primary EFT interventions to their counseling practice.

-Participants will demonstrate the application of EFT with at least one case example. -Participants will develop advanced level skills to help clients increase their capacity to regulate and process emotion.

-Participants will fine tune their skills in helping clients to change core maladaptive emotion schemes and develop new interaction patterns

-Participants will develop skills to overcome therapeutic impasses and de-escalate high conflict couples

3. The Brain Meets the Blackboard

April 26th, 2013

 Instructor: See Attached Flyer

Area of Activity: Human Growth and Development

Summary:  OSLC research scientists will present their work and findings in improving educational development among children using neurological research and parental support in collaboration with schools.
Conference Agenda – Friday, April 26, 2013

The Brain Meets the Blackboard

OSLC research scientists will present their work and findings in improving educational development among children using neurological research and parental support in collaboration with schools.

	8:45 – 9:00 
	Welcome – Opening Speaker 


	9:00 –9:55 
	Session 1: KARES

Katherine Pears 

KARES overview and discussion of engaging the Promise Neighborhoods.



	10:00  – 10:55

10:55 – 11:05 
	Session 2: KEEP

Patti Chamberlain 

Scaling up an Evidence-Based Practice in Community Agencies

Break



	11:05  – 12:00 
	Session 3: Genes and the Brain

Leslie Leve and Jackie Bruce

Genetic factors and brain research results

	12:00  –1:15
	Lunch Break (on your own)



	1:30  – 2:25

2:25 – 2 :35


	Session 4:  Fathers
Dave DeGarmo 

Engaging fathers in interventions

Break

	2:35  –3:30

3:35  –4:00
	Session 3: SWIFT

Rohanna Buchanan 

SWIFT overview, engaging parents, engaging district schools, community partnership and collaborations

Closing –Phil Fisher (Leslie as backup)

Synthesis of the presentations



Conference Instructors

Katherine Pears, PhD – Research Scientist at Oregon Social Learning Center

Dr. Pears studies a number of early childhood predictors of behavioral and social problems with the goal of developing preventive interventions. 

Patricia Chamberlain, PhD – Research Scientist at Oregon Social Learning Center

Dr. Chamberlain’s research interest is in developing interventions for children and families She has conducted several studies on treatment for children, youth, and families in the juvenile justice, mental health and child welfare systems.

Rohanna Buchanan, PhD - Early Career Scientist at Oregon social Learning Center

Dr. Buchanan’s research focuses on the inclusion of families and behavioral data to support youth in school, particularly during difficult transitions.

Jackie Bruce, PhD – Research Scientist at Oregon Social Learning Center

Dr. Bruce’s research focuses on the impact of early adverse experiences (e.g., child maltreatment and multiple caregiver disruptions) on the development of young children.

Leslie Leve, PhD – Senior Scientist at Oregon Social Learning Center 

Dr. Leve is a Senior Scientist and Science Director for OSLC. She also holds a Senior Scientist appointment at the Center for Research to Practice in Eugene and is an Honorary Senior Research Fellow at the Center for Research on Children and Families at the University of Otago, New Zealand.

Phil Fisher, PhD – Research Scientist at Oregon Social Learning Center

Dr. Fisher is particularly interested in prevention research in the early years of life.

David DeGarmo, PhD – Research Scientist at Oregon Social Learning Center

Dr. DeGarmo investigates how families adjust to stressful life events and harsh and socially disadvantaged contexts. 

Graduate Studies Committee

Fall Conference Planning Committee Report
for Board meeting 3/09/12
Submitted by: Sarah Lebo, on behalf of the committee which also includes: CJ Strauss, Lara Pevzner, Dina Yerex, Heather Bennett, and Jamie Guyn.
Planning Sub-committees:
Admin, A/V, Awards, Continuing Ed, Exhibitors, Finance, History, Marketing, Membership, Networking, On-Site, President, Program, Registration, Sponsorship, and Volunteers.
The Event:
4. November 7, 8 & 9, 2013 at the Valley River Inn, Eugene. 

5. Our theme: “Counselors as Advocates and Leaders.”  2013 Progress: 
5. Venue/contract re-negotiated with Valley River Inn, due to them changing their availability on us. Dina Yerex has done A LOT of work with this very complex and frustrating situation, which we are so thankful for. 
6. Started advertising call for programs on Web site, social media and newsletter, have received 5 submissions so far. 

7. Met to review budget and finances with Dina Yerex and CJ Strauss to generate 3 possibilities for increased registration rates to support A/V costs and provide more revenue in 2013. Thanks to Dina for sorting through the budget line items and CJ for working out the revenue estimates. 
8. Contacted Anne Norwood for price quote and beginning ideas for marketing artwork. 

9. Our Pre-Conference Workshop will be on Ethics, and we are pleased to announce commitments from Doug Querin and Michael Kahn to each provide a half-day education session for Thursday. 

10. Maura Roche, our gov’t relations rep, agreed to assist us with lining up a local legislator for a keynote address. 

11. We’ve started discussing lunch sponsorship with OACES president Karen Hixson, just need to work out details.  2014 Planning: 
7. Need to decide geographic area we would like to focus on (suggestions welcome!) 

8. Need to choose dates in November 2014.  Next Meeting: 
• Saturday, March 23rd at 10:00 am at Lara’s office, 2304 E Burnside, suite 102 in Portland 97214 - any board members welcome to attend!
Questions/Concerns:
10. We are still searching for presenters to fill out the program, and need to identify 2 more keynote speakers (Larry?). 

11. We need to decide which legislators we will ask Maura to approach to see if they will be a keynote.  • She identified the people closest to our location, including: 

Phil Barnhart-D, 11, a psychologist and attorney who advocates for increased  resources for basic state services. Maura believes if we asked him it might be  an overture to improving relations between psychologists and counselors. 
Alan Bates-D, 3, longtime legislator from Medford, so might not agree to the 3  hour commute, but he is key player in HC reform and very knowledgable.  History of serving on the health care committee. 
John Lively-D, 12, freshman and former educator serves on Health Care  Committee 
Nancy Nathanson-D, 13, more seasoned, big player on Ways and Means  committee with a strong focus on budget issues. 
Val Hoyle-D, 14, Majority leader, second highest ranking member of the House.  Used to serve on HC committee and was ranking member of the Human  Services sub-committee of Ways and Means. 
Peter Buckley of Ashland, not on health care committees but is our biggest  supporter if he decided to make the long drive to Eugene. 
12. We need to identify a volunteer to manage the exhibitors  Actions Requested of Board Members: 
· Please tap into your networks and help attract presenters whom you’d like to see! Feel free to provide names/contact info. to me (Sarah L) so I can call/e-mail them. 

· Presenter Proposals are available on the Web site - feel free to print and post around your office or share with colleagues 

· Continue to send interested volunteers our way. 

· Please nominate someone worthy of an Award this year 

Virginia Hood

*Our committee has focused on planning and promoting the Job Hunter event for the past few months through participating committee members, and promotion on individual campuses. 

*Graduating committee members are searching for replacement committee members at this time.

Chris Boothby 

Membership Management Chair
I met with CJ Strauss and Becca Demboz shortly after last month's Board mtg to orient me to the regonline system.  Since then I have been fielding emails from those having issues with registration or related regonline functions, and forwarding them to CJ & Becca when I am stumped.  Since I began there have been 20 registrations, a mixture of renewals and new members, professionals and students.  Students are the larger portion of new memberships.

Attached is a pdf of a regonline report with breakdowns by categories.  Unfortunately I have not discovered how to set a time period for the report so it is easy to discern traffic in the past 2 months.  By the next Baord mtg. I expect to know how to manipulate reports to better access the relevant data.

A significant upcoming task is integrating the OHMCA membership into regonline.  CJ has researched this and is better equipped to share the options, costs and procedures.
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Membership Snapshot List for ORCA-Membership (#1107499) Active

Report Date: Friday, March 8, 2013

Location:

Overall Statistics

Memberships
Cancellations

Type Breakdown

Professional ($55)
Associate ($55)

New Graduate Professional ($35)

Retired ($35)
Student ($35)
Lifetime (Honorary)
Historical

Status Breakdown

Pending
Confirmed
Canceled
Lapsed

Payment Method Breakdown

Not Applicable

Credit Card (Mastercard)
Credit Card (Amex)
Credit Card (Visa)

Credit Card (Discover)
Check

Cash

Custom Fields

New or Renewing
Unsure
Joining New
Renewing

Email Info
Keep e-mail
Cancel Newsletter

OR-Region
Not OR
Northwest
Columbia Gorge
Eastern Oregon
West Central
Central Oregon
Southwest
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12%
0%
2%
1%
8%
3%

75%

% of Total
0%
15%
0%
84%

% of Total

92%
1%
1%
5%
0%
0%
0%

% of Total

22%
0%
13%
8%
1%
1%
0%
100%
9%
49%
1%
3%
26%
6%
7%

Limit

Limit

Limit

Revenue

$9,464.32

Revenue

$6,929.32
$75.00
$660.00
$210.00
$1,535.00
$0.00
$55.00

Revenue

$160.00
$8,859.32
$0.00
$445.00

Revenue

$55.00

$1,095.00

$945.00

$6,544.32

$395.00

$340.0
90.
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Larry Conner – Public Policy & Advocacy

HB 2768
Licensed Professional Counselors’ and Licensed Family and Marriage Counselors’ Alignment Bill Passes the House 55-0 this morning!
HB 2768, drafted at the request of COPACT: The Coalition of Oregon Professional Associations of Counseling and Therapy, was voted out of the House Health Care Committee the middle of last week. Today, the bill was debated on the Floor of the Oregon House of Representatives where it was “Carried” by Representative Weidner (R-Yamhill). COPACT put out a Floor letter which was “Stamped” From the Desk of Representative Bill Kennemer (R-Oregon City) who is currently a practicing psychologist and was president of the Marriage and Family Therapists Association over 20 years ago.

Maura C. Roche of StrategyWorksNW, contract lobbyist for COPACT, met with all the Committee members in advance of the hearing/work session to find out any concerns and resolve those before the bill was worked. Larry Conner and Stephen Rogers provided testimony at the Hearing. Maura drafted (with help from Larry), designed and distributed a one-page fact sheet on the bill to all 60 members of the House and prepped the “Carrier” for Floor. Debate was limited on this widely supported bill. 55 “Yes” votes and 5 Excused.

SB 491
Increase Access to Mental Health Services for Teens

Scheduled for Public Hearing/Possible Works Session this Week

Stay tuned—SB 491 is up for a Public Hearing/Possible Work Session in the Senate Committee on Health Care and Human Services later this week. Also, a COPACT requested bill, this legislation would add LPCs/LMFTs to the list of practitioners in Oregon’s almost 30 year old minor’s access to mental health care statute. This would mean that teens seeking mental health services or addiction treatment could consent to their own care if they are 14 years of age or older.

Maura C. Roche of StrategyWorksNW, COPACT lobbyist, has met with members of the Committee and no one has expressed any concerns about the bill. Larry Conner and Wendy Curtis of the COPACT Board will provide testimony.

Roy Huggins – Tech Report

Hi everyone,

We have accomplished these things:

6. Evan provided tech support for a number of projects. He reports that the work level is fine and he is happy that he is not being called on for crises. 

7. An ad hoc committee was called to work on a comprehensive tech plan, but it was difficult to communicate by email. Larry is working on getting us together in person.

8. The ad hoc committee provided needs for a "patch" to take care of immediate, emergent problems: more stable and usable website software and a solution for legislative alerts to members and all Oregon counselors. 

9. The dev team chose a configuration for a WordPress website whose development is currently about 75% complete

10. Communications' webmaster has been briefed on how to use the WordPress site and she is currently transferring content to it.

-Roy
Oregon Counseling Association (ORCA)

Dominick Robertson ORCA President

Annual Report to ACA: Reporting Period July 1, 2012 – June 30, 2103 – February 2013Accomplishments:

· In preparation for the year of the reporting period, the Board held an offsite planning retreat. At this retreat, we developed a strategic plan for the upcoming year and beyond, to help guide priorities and focus effort. We identified three areas of strategic focus beyond our annual conference:

1. Political Action: Merger of ORCA with Oregon Mental Health Counselors Association (OMHCA) in order to pool resources and to create a unified voice for Oregon Counselors, with particular attention to driving legislative promotion and protection for our profession.

2. Technology: Improving the professional image of ORCA and increase online traffic.

3. Membership: Increase membership to include larger percentage of potential members in Oregon.

· The above plan has guided and focused the association during this reporting year, with the following results to date:

· Political Action:

· Merger defined, enthusiastically received, and overwhelmingly approved by membership.

· Integrated association organization structure defined, two Boards integrated, committees defined, and positions filled.

· Hired a part-time lobbyist to represent the interests or Oregon counseling profession in State capital.

· Awarded the Best Innovative Practice award by ACA.

· Technology:

· Quarterly newsletters written and distributed, with event-driven news items publicized on the website, through email, social networking sites, and the new ORCA listserv.

· Technology chairperson and committee appointed; planning for merged, improved website under way.

· Membership:

· New task group defined to drive membership initiatives once ORCA/OMHCA membership databases integrated and new fee structure implemented.

· In addition to progress on the strategic objectives noted above, the following additional accomplishments are worthy of note:

· Held a successful (and profitable) diversity-themed Annual Conference in Portland on November 2013, with 120 participants, 244 attendee days, with very positive feedback from attendees.

· Three ORCA Board members attended ACA’s Leadership Institute in Washington DC in July 2012, including the Western Region meeting.

· Defined and communicated new membership fee structure, the first increase for 25 years! This will go into effect on completion of the OMHCA merger.

· Established strong relationship with State Licensing Board, by ensuring an ORCA Board representative attending every public meeting.

· The association remains financially stable.

Work in Process and Plans for Remainder of Reporting Period:

· Complete final steps in OMHCA merger:

· Finalize new by-laws and tax status as 501 (c) (6).

· Put new by-laws to membership.

· Hold elections to re-elect current officers and elect new officers under the new by-laws.

· Continue work with hired lobbyist to identify proposed and potential State legislation impacting Oregon counselors, and advocate accordingly.

· Task group initiated membership drive, following introduction of new membership fee structure.

· Continue planning and execution of improved and integrated web presence.

· Continue planning process for next annual conference in Eugene, Oregon in November, 2013.

· Hold Spring retreat for integrated ORCA/OMHCA Board, to plan for the 2013-2014 reporting year under new President, Matt Morscheck.

Summary/Conclusions

· We believe that our association is staffed, energized, focused and very well positioned for the challenges ahead.

· By the end of this reporting period, we will have completed integration of the two primary counseling associations in Oregon under the ACA/ORCA banner, changed our tax status and financial standing through increased dues and membership to enable increased political advocacy.

· With a lobbyist and strong leadership and committee membership in ORCA’s Public Policy and Advocacy function already in place, ORCA is now a strong voice for the promotion and protection of Oregon counselors in the legislative arena.
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